
Parents and Students: 

As we wrap up the school year and look towards camp things are moving a little quicker than 

normal because State Contest was a week later than normal, and the spring concert is a week 

earlier than normal.    

Celebration 

We were so proud of how well both groups performed at State Large Group Contest!  We received 

numerous compliments from the judges about both groups and I am very happy to share that we 

were the only high school in Olathe and one of the few in Johnson County to have both our top 

band and our second band receive straight one ratings!  

Senior Information 

I will be pulling senior students out of class on Friday to collect their favorite senior memory to 

include in the senior slide show at the spring concert.  Please plan in advance and come up with 

something and keep it to 30 seconds or less.  They can be sentimental, or they can be more 

humorous, but the key is to keep it brief since we have such a large senior class, and we need to be 

able to get through everyone in a timely manner.  I also need a senior picture sent to me as soon 

as possible.  I prefer it to be emailed to me as it is much quicker for me to put it directly into the 

slide show.  Please try to send your picture to me by Monday, May 1st. 

Jazz Summit Festival 

On Friday we will travel to Kansas City Community College for the Jazz Summit Festival.  Our 

performance time is at 2:30. We will stay and watch other groups until our bus arrives which will 

be sometime around 4:30 p.m.  We will leave school at 11:00 and I will provide lunch for them.  

They should wear their standard all black uniform.  Parents are welcome to attend and entry is 

free. 

State Solo/Ensemble 

I have attached the schedule to this email.  I have also attached a sheet with details.  Please pay 

close attention to the highway exits.  If you miss the exit for the high school, you will be stuck on a 

highway with no exits for 30 miles.  I have had both parents and students who have missed their 

performance because of this tricky highway exit. 

Spring Band Concert 

The spring concert will be on Friday, May 5th and will start at 6:00 p.m. in the commons area.  We 

will start with cake and awards and then transition to the auditorium to do the concert portion as 

well as some additional awards.  We will also recognize all the senior students and their parents 

during the concert as well.  We will end the concert with the presentation of next year's drum 

majors.  Students do not need to wear their concert uniform for this performance.  They should 

instead "dress nice" and we will once again outline what that means in class. 

Percussion Show 



Our annual percussion show will be held at 7:00 p.m. on May 6th.  Students will need to report 

early in the afternoon for the dress rehearsal.  This event is more of a show than a concert.  There 

will be solos, ensembles, novelty groups similar to Blue Man Group, and a performance by the 

drumline.  This event has traditionally been a fundraiser for the percussion department for 

additional equipment and we ask for $5 per person to attend.  We accept cash or check at the 

door (no electronic payments).  This year I have decided that instead of raising funds for our 

percussion program we will be raising funds for the family of Aubrey Douglas. Aubrey and her 

husband Coleson met in the drumline at Olathe East and eventually married.  They have a 10-

month-old son named Brooks.  Aubrey passed away very unexpectedly recently and all funds that 

are raised at the percussion show will be donated to their family to help with funeral costs.  

https://www.dignitymemorial.com/.../aubrey-douglas-11263985  

Field Show Reveal 

We are really late sharing this information, but the show reveal for next fall's field show will 

happen in the band room at 7:30 a.m. on Friday.  I think it is going to be a great show for us and I 

am excited to share the material with the students! 

Trip Sign-up 

I have attached the trip sign-up information again.  The initial deadline to sign-up is Friday, May 

the 5th.  If you need more time than that, please just let me know and we can be flexible.  We are 

working hard with the contest in New Jersey to get a confirmed date so we can get travel dates 

set.  There was some language on the Bob Rogers Travel flyer that was confusing, and I wanted to 

quickly clarify.  Parents are welcome to travel on their own and watch our performance in New 

Jersey, but the only parents that will travel as part of our traveling party will be the parents 

selected as chaperones.  

Thanks, 

Mr. Smikahl 
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